
Supervisor’s Report 
December 9, 2020 

Correspondence of Note: 
• Letter of concern about increased activity at gravel pit from resident on Valley Road. 
• Thanks from Caroline Food Pantry and TCAD for town contributions. 
• Notice from Haefele Connect that basic cable will increase $2.00/month as of 1/1/21. Local 

station fees will also increase.  
• Jonathan Bates has proposed formation of a Caroline Agriculture Committee.  
• Notice of 2021 Assoc. of Towns Annual Meeting & Training School (virtual), 14-17 Feb. 
• Safe Workplace Award to the Town of Caroline from the Comp Alliance in the amount of 

$1,344 for performance during the policy year 2019. 

Supervisor’s Notes: 
• Met with Town of Big Flats Supervisor Ed Fairbrother and DPW Superintendent Shawn Crater 

on December 3 to learn about their highway equipment procurement practices. Superintendent 
Spencer, Councilperson Snow, Velvet Lyke, Supervisor Charlie Davis from Richford, and Ad-
ministrative Assistant Laura Shawley from Danby joined the meeting.  

• Met with Jeremy Boylan from Bailey Place for updates for insurance renewals in 2021.  
• 2021 budget info to Tompkins County Assessment. 
• Submitted proposed actions for future hazard mitigation as part of Hazard Mitigation Planning 

update: 1) highway facilities rebuild or relocation and 2) South Road culvert replacement.  
• Fund Balance evaluation and budget planning.  


